
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Important information about returning to training 

Firstly, I hope you and your family are safe and well during what continues to be challenging 
times. Dryburgh Athletic Community Club would like to take this opportunity to thank you 
for your continued support throughout this period.As you will be aware, in line with 
government guidance, the Scottish FA suspended all football activity on the 13th March. The 
health and wellbeing of all our members, along with complying with the Scottish 
Government’s ‘route map’ and the Scottish FA’s guidance is paramount to any decisions on 
returning to training. 

That said, I am pleased to be contacting you to inform you that training will start back week 
beginning 1st August. The club have taken all the necessary steps to return to training in a 
safe manner. These steps have included the appointment of a COVID Co-ordinator, 
development of Return to Training guidelines, risk assessment of training facilities, the 
purchasing of cleaning and sanitising products, distribution of club snood/face coverings and 
amended training schedules to allow for physical distancing where appropriate. 

If you have any questions on these steps, please contact the COVID Co-ordinators: 
Boys – Stewart Campbell – 07786960983 - Girls – Samantha Middleton - 07925046827 

We all have a role in providing a fun and safe environment for players to return to training 
and ask that you take the following measures to ensure this. 

SFA guidance



Parent/Carer Guidelines 

Before Training 

• Please tick the Club risk assessment and consent 

• If your child or anyone in your household is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 do not 
attend training and follow Government guidelines on test and protect (www.gov.scot/
coronavirus-covid-19/ )  

• Talk to your child about returning to training to help them understand the measures 
that have been taken to keep them safe, reading through our Player and Parent 
guidelines. Remind your child it is important they focus on having fun. 

• Ensure they thoroughly wash their hands before and after and bring hand sanitiser 
(club will supply each team too) 

• Follow government guidelines around hand hygiene and wash hands before traveling 
to training (https://www.who.int/gpsc/5may/resources/posters/en/) 

• There may not be access to public toilets or changing facilities, so please encourage 
your child to go to the toilet at home before you leave, change into their training kit at 
home – arriving ready to train 

When you arrive 

• To limit over-crowding, please bring your child to the training session on your own 
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• Again, to avoid congestion, do not arrive early to training and please be prompt at 
drop off and pick up (if you or your child require additional support please contact the 
COVID Co-ordinator prior to attending) 

• Walk towards your teams coach maintaining a safe distance, once the coach signals 
the player over, please retreat to the parent safe area or your car. 

• Make sure your child is ready to train, laces tied etc as your coach must maintain a 2 
metre distance 

During Training 

• Only players, coaches and support staff are allowed on the training pitch  

• Only emergency first aid can currently be given directly by coaches, otherwise 
guidance is for first aiders to assist “casualties” from a distance, supporting them to 
treat themselves.  If your child would not be able to do this, discuss with your club 
how you can safely stay close by to the training venue so you can come and assist if 
your child was to be injured 

• The safety and wellbeing of all our young players is of the utmost importance. If you 
have any concerns please contact our Child Wellbeing and Protection Officer, 
Dorothy Watt on 07718946751 

After Training 

• Please be prompt to collect your child at the end of training 
• When picking up your child, leave the facility promptly, again to avoid congestion 
• Collect your child’s belongings, sanitise you and your child’s hands. 
• Inform the club immediately should your child start to show symptoms of COVID-19 
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Further details of the measures that the club have taken to adhere to Scottish Government 
and Scottish FA guidance can be found on our website www.dryburghacc.co.uk and club app 
www.myclub-hub.com .  

All activity will be reviewed and is subject to change in accordance with Scottish 
Government guidance. We are very much looking forward to returning to the pitch and 
welcoming all our players, coaches and volunteers back. 

Please read and complete the following consent before returning to football training! 

I am happy to return to football training with the appropriate precautions and safety 
measures in place. 

I have read and understood the Player, Coach and Parent Covid-19 return to football 
guidelines issued by the club. 

I will follow all Covid-19 guidelines issued by the club.  

I agree that my contact details can be shared with registered coaches and officials within 
Dryburgh Athletic Community Club and I am happy to be contacted in the event of an 

emergency. 

Please tick the declaration to ensure your child/player can train 

Club fees 

The Community Club committee took the decision to reduce ALL club fees when training 
was suspended back in March. 

We will now resume full payment of fees from September 1st, giving you another month at 
reduced rate. 

Thank you for your patience, support and cooperation during these unprecedented times 
and we look forward to seeing you soon. 

Kind Regards, 

The Committee - Dryburgh Athletic Community Club SCIO
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